
  

Ministry of Defence  

Main Building   

Whitehall  

London   

SW1A 2HB  

     

Our Reference:  FOI2018/03165    

    

Email: xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

  

  

    

        20 March 2018  

Dear xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

  

Thank you for your email dated 1 March 2018 to the Ministry of Defence (MOD) in 

which you requested the following information:   

  

a. The amount allocated (i.e. forecasted budget), by Service (Army, RN, 

RAF), for RRP(EOD) in the financial years 2014/2015, 2015/2016 and 

2016/2017.  

  

b. The actual spend, by Service (Army, RN, RAF), of RRP(EOD) in the 

financial years 2014/2015, 2015/2016 and 2016/2017.  

  

I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of 

Information Act 2000 (FOI Act). Following a search of our records, I can confirm the 

MOD holds information within the scope of your request which is provided below.  

  

The MOD does not hold budgetary forecasts for RRP (EOD) and so cannot answer 

part ‘a’ of your request; the Department collates actual spend on RRP (EOD) from the 

previous financial year. The reason for this is because the final figure (spend) is 

dependent on the number of personnel who have the appropriate competence level 

to be eligible for RRP (EOD) payments.   

  

Information to answer part ‘b’ of your request is provided in the table below:  

  

                                                                                                            

RRP(EOD) Spend  RN *  ARMY  RAF  

FY 14/15  RRP PAYMENTS  £1,464.63  £2,608,749.78  £280,276.62  

FY 15/16  RRP PAYMENTS  £0.00  £2,612,811.17  £208,054.38  

FY 16/17  RRP PAYMENTS  £0.00  £2,670,359.01  £174,793.85  



* Most RN EOD activity is undertaken by Naval Clearance Divers who receive enhanced levels 

of pay and are not eligible for RRP(EOD).  

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office 

in the first instance.  

  

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this 

response, you can request an independent internal review by contacting the 

Information Rights Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, 

SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI-IR@mod.gov.uk). Please note that any request for an 

internal review should be made within 40 working days of the date of this response.   

  

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint 

directly to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the 

Freedom of Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not 

normally investigate your case until the MOD internal review process has been 

completed. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information 

Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 

Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found 

on the Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/.  

  

  

Yours sincerely,  

  

(Original Signed)  

Defence People Secretariat  

https://ico.org.uk/
https://ico.org.uk/

